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Supervisors Issue Statement Mourning the Loss of MPD 

Officer Kendall Corder 

MILWAUKEE - Milwaukee County Supervisors Sheldon A. Wasserman, Steve F. Taylor, Kathleen 

Vincent, Sky Z. Capriolo, Shawn Rolland, and Patti Logsdon issued the following statement on 

the passing of Milwaukee Police Department Officer Kendall Corder: 

“Officer Kendall Corder dedicated his life to protecting our community with courage, 

compassion, and unwavering integrity. His loss leaves a profound void in the MPD family 

and in the neighborhoods he served.  

“To Officer Corder’s family: please know that your husband, father, and son’s sacrifice will 

never be forgotten. Our hearts go out to you in this time of sorrow, and we stand with you 

in gratitude for his service and love. On behalf of the people of Milwaukee County, we 

extend our deepest condolences to Officer Corder’s family, friends, and fellow officers. We 

honor his selfless service and the countless lives he touched, whether responding to calls 

for help, mentoring recruits, or simply offering a reassuring presence on our streets. 

Officer Corder’s legacy will endure in the example he set and the community he 

protected.” 
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